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NON- PUBLIC FUNDS REGIONAL REPORT – SPRING 2019
This term, there has been a lot of discussion at the NOHSPC about Work Place Violence.  The employer wants to create a policy on how these complaints will be handled from now on.  Therefore, much of the Committee’s work has been focused on creating this document.    

Many of our locals have been without a contract for over a year now.  Our employer has gone through staffing issues in their Labour Relations Department and this has caused a delay for most locals for bargaining.  During our meetings we were told that the employer is still awaiting a mandate to settle ongoing negotiations.  We hope to get everyone at the table by the fall of 2019.  
During the President’s Conference, NPF members elected a new Young Worker Representative, Krystel Marcoux of Local #10580 Valcartier.  We also elected a new Human Rights Representative, Tamara Lindsay, of Local #00680 Petewawa.  They can be reached through the UNDE website at the following link: https://unde-uedn.com/committees/young-workers/
I would like to thank them both for agreeing to be the NPF Representative for these Committees.  I am confident that they will both do a fantastic job.  

At the end of February, I had an opportunity to go to Valcartier and participate in some of their mobilization strategies.  I commend these members on their hard work!  They were outside in the early morning hours in -40 temperatures to rally at the main gate.  This local just finished their second round of negotiations, and are doing mobilization to hopefully bring the employer back to the table!
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NON-PUBLIC FUNDS REGIONAL REPORT (continued)

In March, I went to Goosebay with our National President, June Winger, the Local President in 60380 in Gagetown, Brenda Smith and the VP for Newfoundland, Labrador and New Brunswick, Dan Frost.  The purpose of this trip was to explain to our members how we were going to amalgamate them with the Local in Gagetown.  This will allow them to have Local Representation, which is something they have lacked for many years.  We are hoping to build a relationship with the local and get them interested and involved in their local.  
CALENDAR

19 December – Pre-Brief Conference Call - National Occupational Health & Safety Policy Committee (NOHSPC);

20 December – NOHSPC Meeting; 
21 – 23 February – President’s Conference;
24 February – Bylaws Committee Meeting;

25 February – Negotiations Strategy Committee Meeting, PSAC;

27 – 28 February – Valcartier Mobilization;

16 – 17 March – Respectful Workplace Course, PSAC, Moncton;

26 – 29 March – Goosebay;

In Solidarity,

Cathy O’Kane

VP NPF       














